
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY411841/4335515

Date: 28 October 2019

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at  

www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right. On 17 September 2019 this provider was inspected and they were judged as 
inadequate. We served a welfare requirements notice. This is a legal notice that required the 
provider to take the actions detailed in the inspection report by 11 October 2019. We carried 
out a monitoring visit and found the provider had made some improvements with regards to 
the information she holds about children's needs, and the deployment of staff. She had 
gained permissions from parents for assistants to be left in sole charge of children and 
ensured that assistants have an appropriate first aid qualification. She had also taken some 
steps to improve her and the assistants safeguarding knowledge and understanding of their 
roles and responsibilities. However, the provider had not taken sufficient steps to address all 
the actions raised in the notice. We have served a further welfare requirements notice that 
requires the provider to take the actions below within the timescales set out. The provider 
will be able to give parents further information about this.  

Action by 12 November 2019  

*improve understanding of how to use risk assessments to ensure all potential risks to 
children are identified and prompt action is taken to minimise or eliminate any risks  

*ensure that strategies used to manage children's behaviour are consistent and age 
appropriate  

*ensure that records used to support children's welfare are accurate and include all 
necessary detail to help keep them safe, particularly with regards to permissions from 
parents in relation to administering medications and recording existing injuries  

*ensure that space is organised in a way that meets the needs of all children attending.  

We are satisfied with the action the provider has taken. The provider remains registered 
with Ofsted.
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